Note to Lead Member for Customer and Support Services          14 April 2005

Approval is sought to attach an essential car user allowance to the post of Assistant Director (External Services) based in Customer Services.

The justification is as follows:

· It was always intended that the post should include the payment of an essential car user allowance as the postholder is required to use a vehicle as a fundamental requirement of the post.

· The postholder is expected to travel Citywide to attend various liaison/service development meetings with internal service Directorates and external partners such as the Primary Care Trust, New Prospect Housing Ltd etc.   

· The postholder represents the Authority at various AGMA groups across Greater Manchester including the Call Centre benchmarking group and also the Greater Manchester Revenues Forum. 

· Customer Services are leading nationally on various developments such as the Contact Centre, Benefits Service and LIFT developments. These initiatives require the postholder to liaise with Authorities across the country to disseminate good practice in these areas. This work has involved delivering presentations in Cumbria, Brighton, Northampton and Sheffield in recent months.  This work is a standard requirement of the role and will continue to be so.

· Many of these journeys, particularly the national journeys, require the transportation of PC equipment/exhibition stands and material in support of the events.

· The managerial responsibilities of the post extend to the Advice team which provides services at many locations across the City.  The postholder is required to support these employees in their day to day management and to ensure that these locations are effectively managed. This demand is likely to increase further from June 2005 when a large element of staff will be moving to Emerson House.

· The recent mileage of the current postholder demonstrates that on average he is travelling on the Authority's behalf approximately 120 miles each month.  The requirement to use a car for effectively delivering the service is fundamental to the post. 

If approved, it is recommended that the allowance is paid with effect from the date the officer commenced in this post, 10 March 2004.

